## MINUTES } CITY OF PIKEVILLE

At an adjourned meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the City of Pikeville, Kentucky held in City Hall on September 7, 1966 at 7:30 p.m. The following were present:

Mayor: W. C. Hambley, M.D. Commissioners Harry Hobson Warren Keene Jack Trimble

"Iso present were W. E. Butcher, City Manager.

Jack Trimble made the motion to set the real and tangible personal property Tax rate at  $15\frac{1}{2}$  per one hundred dollars of assessed value. And Bank Shares at  $19\phi$  per one hundred dollars of assessed value. Harry Hobson seconded the motion and upon roll call the vote was as follows:

Mayer: W. C. Hambley, M. J. Yes
Commissioners Harry Hobson
Warren Keene
Kermit Sexton
Jack Trimble
Yes

The motion carried.

There being no further business the meeting was properly adjourned.

APPROVED

Mayor Hamble To

Attest:

City Clerk & Hoffmanf.

At a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the City of Pikeville Kentucky held in City Hall on September 16, 1966 at 7:30 p.m. the following were present.

Mayor: W. C. Hambley, M.D.
Commissioners: Harry Hobson
Warren Keene
Kermit Sexton

Also present were City Manager W. E. Butcher, and City Attorney, O.T. Hinton.

Kermit Sexton made the motion to appoint Mrs. Francis Rice to the Library Board. Warren Keene seconded the motion and upon roll call the vote was as follows:

Mayor: W. C. Hambley, M. D. Yes
Commissioners: Harry Hobson,
Warren Keene
Kermit Sexton
Jack Trimble
Absent

The motion carried and Mrs. Rice was sworn in by Mayor Hambley.

The following resolution was introduced by Mr. Hinton, read in full by the Clerk and considered by the Board of Commissioners of the City of Pikeville at a regular meeting held on September 16th, 1966.

## RESOLUTION NO II.

RESOLUTION APPROVING THE APPOINTMENT OF MEMBERS OF THE PIKEVILLE MUNCIPAL HOUSING COMMISSION

WHEREAS, the Honorable, W. C. Hambley, Mayor of the City of Pikeville, Kentucky, has appointed T. E. Rogers, Jeff Owens, Walter Wells and Robert Perry Call as members of the likeville Muncipal Housing Commission and has announced